
Dorset Council 

Weymouth Harbour 

Notice to Mariners No. 14/21 

Weymouth Harbour – 10 metre exclusion zone 

 

Mariners are advised that there will be a 10-metre exclusion zone with immediate effect from today, 

Wednesday 23rd June 2021, along the length of the North East and partial length of the North West 

facing Peninsula car park wall (See map, red bounded area). 

This inshore water area will be closed off to the public including mooring alongside the wall to 

ensure a safe working area for remedial wall repairs and monitoring.  Seaward facing signage will be 

installed to mark this area. 

 

 

Vessels operating close to this area are requested to proceed with caution and maintain a safe 

distance, well clear at all times. 

Owners, Agent, Charterers, Marinas, Yacht Clubs, Recreational Sailing Organisations and Water 

Sports Associations should ensure that the contents of this notice are made known to the Masters or 

persons in charge of their vessels or craft. 

Jamie Joyce 

Harbour Master 

Date: 23rd June 2021 


